Meeting of the Fulton County Commissioners — Tuesday, July 19, 2022
8:30 a.m. at the Commissioners' Office

Present: Commissioner Ulsh, Commissioner Bunch and Commissioner Shives
Absent: None
Others Present: None

Commissioner Ulsh opened the meeting with silent prayer and all recited the Pledge of Allegiance
to the flag.

Motion by Commissioner Shives to approve the Commissioners’ Minutes of the July 12, 2022
meeting. All in favor.

Motion by Commissioner Bunch to approve the Accounts Payable dated July 18, 2022 in the
amount of $61,000.19. All in favor.

Fund 100 General Fund 37,405.13
Manual Checks $0.00
TOTAL GENERAL FUND $37,405.13
Fund 229 HSDF\HSBG 15,153.00
Fund 231 SFC Evidence Based Practice 1,634.04
Fund 238 911 4,799.71
Fund 240 Hazmat 508.31
Fund 256 Domestic Relations 1,500.00
TOTAL ALL FUNDS $61,000.19

Commissioners presented the Probation Department with a Proclamation for Pretrial, Parole &
Probation Supervision Week, July 18-24, 2022 and thanked them for their services to the county and
a picture was taken. In attendance were Dan Miller, Chief Probation Officer; Darron Butts, Adult
Probation Officer; Jody Keefer, Adult Probation Officer and Mary Hann, Juvenile Probation Officer.

Motion by Commissioner Ulsh to approve the Pretrial, Parole & Probation Supervision Week

——Proclamation, July 18-24, 2022, All-in favor.

Commissioners met with Justin Evans, Planning & Mapping/Recycling Director, to review dates for
the Electronics Collection Event for Fulton County townships and residents. Commissioners approved
Wednesday, August 24, 2022 noon until 5 PM and Saturday, August 27, 2022 from 9-1 PM. Evans
also talked to the Commissioners about the vacant municipal seat for the RTTC (Rural Transportation
Technical Committee) Southern Alleghenies Planning and Development Commission.

A brief Safety Committee meeting was held at 10:30 AM.

Commissioners met with Sid McConahy, Mission Critical Partners and Jeff Reel (via Zoom),
Alleghenies Broadband to get an update on the RACP (Redevelopment Assistance Capital Program)
grant for the broadband project. Commissioners inquired about ownership of the towers that will be
built for the project. Reel recommended further discussion with Upward Broadband and Fulton
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County and stating that he was not in favor of joint ownership. McConahy recommended that Fulton
County own the towers and discussed the advantages with the Commissioners.

Chief Clerk, Stacey Golden spoke to the Commissioners about a county owned bridge on Laurel Ridge
Road over Cove Creek in Ayr Township that needs inspected and also stated that she plans to meet
with John Pecze, Municipal Services Supervisor and Craig Redman, Financial Consultant both with
Pennsylvania Department of Transportation to discuss the Liquid Fuels Program in conjunction with
allocations to the townships.

Motion by Commissioner Ulsh to adjourn at 12:03 PM. Allin favor.
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